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May 21, 2009
VIA EMAIL AND OVERNIGHT MAIL
David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 Evergreen Park Drive, SW

Olympia, WA 98504

Re:
Docket No. UE-090704 and UG-090705:  
Dear Mr. Danner:
It has come to the attention of Puget Sound Energy, Inc. ("PSE") that the MS Word versions of two documents filed in the above-referenced dockets contain embedded comments and revision marks that are not a part of the filed testimony and that include an attorney-client privileged communication.  These embedded comments and revision marks are not present on the paper copies or PDF versions of the filed documents—they are present only on the MS Word versions of the documents.  The electronic MS Word documents at issue are:
· UE-090704 UG-090705 01. 09GRC Jones direct PSE 05.08.2009.doc ID: 361B5A
· UE-090704 UG-090705 01. 09GRC Phelps direct PSE 05.08.2009.doc ID: 361B92
It has also come to our attention that two MS Excel documents contain some form of corruption that has rendered the documents not functional.  As with the documents referenced above, these corrupted files do not affect the paper copies or PDF versions of the filed documents—they are present only on the MS Excel versions of the documents.  The electronic MS Excel documents at issue are:  

· UE-090704 UG-090705 05. 09GRC Gaines attach 4 PSE 05.08.2009(R).xls ID: 3618AA
· UE-090704 UG-090705 05. 09GRC Gaines attach 4 PSE 05.08.2009(C).xls ID: 362856
PSE respectfully requests that the Commission remove the above-referenced MS Word and MS Excel documents and replace them with the attached electronic documents, which are fully functional and have all embedded comments and revision marks removed.  Please note that because the paper copies of the above-referenced documents were not affected by the issues described above, PSE is not providing replacement paper copies of the documents. 
Upon request, we will be pleased to provide the Commission new public and confidential disks containing PSE’s initial filing with the documents referenced above replaced with clean and functional versions.  We will also provide such disks to any party to this proceeding who makes such a request, if appropriate pursuant to the confidentiality provisions of WAC 480-07-160 and any protective order in this proceeding.  
Thank you for your consideration.  We apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused.  If you have any questions, please contact either Sheree Strom Carson at (425) 635-1422 or Donna Barnett at (425) 635-1419.
Very truly yours,

Sheree Strom Carson
SSC:cgm
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